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14 April  2020 

At the Club’s Zoom meeting on 

the Monday 6th of April, several 

members had kind suggestions to 

help in these dire times of the 

Golf Club closing, oh, and the 

need to self isolate. 

Ellis Nicholson is happy to take 

anyone on a guided 10 kilometre 

walk, of course one at a time (to 

comply with outdoor gatherings 

being limited to two people), and 

while maintaining appropriate  

social distance (1.5 metres). 

From President Warren 

MY FELLOW ROTARIANS 

Unfortunately owing to the 

COVID-19 virus the world has 

changed but this imposition 

won’t stop the Rotary move-

ment and like the majority of 

most clubs your club has  

researched all avenues and 

feel the Zoom on line system 

suits our requirements. 

Two weeks ago we had our 

first online session with ten 

Rotarians on line but a week 

later we had four with two 

having problems with their 

equipment. I am sure all will 

agree four is a very poor effort 

and I know all members will 

make an effort to be on line 

on Monday 20/04/2020 at 

07.00pm.Meetings will then 

be fortnightly at 07.00pm.  

Meetings will follow the same 

lines as normal meetings with 

reports, Affirmation,  

International toast and  

Sergeant Session. We will 

start each meeting with five to 

ten minutes fellowship and 

run for one hour. 

I will look forward to seeing 

you on Monday 20/04/2020. 

Yours in Rotary, 

Warren H 

Isolation offer 

Above:  

President Warren and Lyn Hollyman  
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April Wedding Anniversaries 

April Wedding Quiz 

Three of our club’s couples celebrate wed-

ding anniversaries in April.  Can you  

answer all 3 questions? Email your answer to 

roslyn.cousins@gmail.com 

 

Previous Bulletin’s Fun Day BBQ Picture Quiz 

No-one managed to crack all the dates, mainly due to a 

mix up with photo four, and therefore the clue  

became a misdirect! 

Photo 1: 2020 Alison Williams and Bruce Hall  

Photo 2:  2018 Bob Dorrell & Tony Hodgson  

Photo 3: 2019 L-R Mike Fayle, Denis Gleeson Peter Paff, Bronwyn Nicholson, and Ellis Nicholson  

Photo 4: 2010 Relay for Life L-R Ray Jones, Phil Makinson, Ray Baldwin and Denis Gleeson. 

Paul Newton 

3 May 

1. Who were married on 19 

April 1969? 
3. Who tied the knot on 14 April? 

Hint: last year I misnamed the bride! 

2. In which year did Sue 

and Peter celebrate their 

marriage on 24th of 

April? 



Next meeting 20 April, 7pm 

Contributing to the Coffers 

At last week’s meeting, Treasurer Ray  

Baldwin suggested that members continue 

contribute $5 per meeting.  These funds 

contribute to our annual donation to the 

Rotary Foundation.  Members can make  

direct payments to: 

BCU Toormina 

BSB 533-000  A/c 36929 

Online Opening Affirmation 

As we join together as members of the Rotary 

Club of Sawtell we give thanks for good friends 

and the opportunity to make a difference in our 

community through our Rotary values and 

 service. Our values are of the things we THINK, 

SAY or DO :- 

Is it the TRUTH ? 

Is it FAIR to all concerned ? 

Will it build GOODWILL and BETTER  

FRIENDSHIPS ? 

Will it be BENEFICIAL to all concerned? 

Exchange Student update 

More good news! Emily Buckle has now 

completed her 14 days of self isolation  

after returning from Germany.  So now 

Emily gets to practise social distancing 

with her whole family. 

If you’re using a laptop or PC, go to 

www.zoom.com, click on Join a  

Meeting, then type in the meeting  

number 529543164, or use the link in  

Peter’s email  

https://zoom.us/j/529543164  

 

Affirmation: Steve Kassulke   

International Toast: Mike Fayle 

Sergeant: John Underwood 

https://zoom.us/j/529543164


P.O. Box 32 

Sawtell NSW 2452 

www.sawtellrotary.org 

Part of District 9650 

District Governor: Phil Hafey 

www.rotary9650.org.au 

2019/20 Board  

President Warren Hollyman 

0484298358 

Vice President Rob Alford 

0428523811 

President Elect Peter Paff 

0428140752 

Secretary Alan Freedman 

0419357864 

Treasurer Ray Baldwin 

0417041590 

Club Service Shayne Long 

0401853770 

Community Service Mike Fayle 

0417048546 

International Service Alison Williams 

0407606477 

Vocational Service Ellis Nicholson 

0438017127 

Youth Service Roslyn Cousins 

0418184377 


